CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING May 25, 2017
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by conference call on May 25, 2017. 
Present: Ian Payne (President), Sera Fradgley, Mike Lafortune, Becky Williams, Nick Woodhouse, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

Absent with regrets: Anne Smyth (Vice-President) 
Ian Payne called the meeting to order. There was no objection to the meeting being recorded. 

AGENDA: Two items were added to the agenda that had been circulated
Moved by Sera Fradgley that the agenda be approved as amended. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried.  
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: 
Moved by Mike Lafortune that the minutes of the Directors’ meetings held on February 9, 2017 be adopted as circulated. Seconded by Sera Fradgley. Carried.
REPORTS & BUSINESS ARISING FROM REPORTS:

a) Treasurer & Membership: Ron Black reported that for the year 2016, the Association had revenue of $15,754 and expenses of $21,702 for a deficit of $5,948. Registration, transfer and membership revenues were just over $2,000 lower than in 2015. Expenses were significantly higher than in 2015 for the Annual Meeting and associated travel costs as well as for the herd book. The 2016 records have been sent to Allan Partners LLP for review. 
As of April 30, 2017, there had been revenue of $6,642 and expenditures of $4,305 for a surplus of $2,337. The bank balance on April 30, 2017 was 6,874 with accounts receivable of $834. To date, the CDCA has 81 paid members and 4 complimentary junior members for 2017. As of April 30, there were 33 registrations and 36 transfers in 2017, compared to 57 registrations and 47 transfers at the same time in 2016   

Moved by Sera Fradgley that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented. Seconded by Nick Woodhouse. Carried. 

b) 4-H: Ron Black read a thank you note received from Cheyenne Veninga for the 4-H award she received from the Association. 
c) Website: Becky Williams reported that the website is steadily being used to advertise animals for sale and that members are reporting that the ads are resulting in quick sales of the animals.     

d) Newsletter: It was decided that June 5th be the deadline for material and reports to be submitted to Brenda Pollard for the June Newsletter. Nick Woodhouse indicated that as always, there is a need for members to submit articles and pictures for the Newsletter. 

e) Promotional Items: Sera Fradgley reported that there have been no recent sales of items. While she has had suggestions for new promotional items, no new purchases will be made at this time until the financial situation improves. Correspondence had been received regarding the red grocery bags disintegrating. It was agreed that due to the time lapse since the bags were purchased, there is nothing to be done. 
f) CLRC Annual Meeting: Ian Payne reported that he had attended the CLRC meeting in Ottawa and Ron Black had as well. Information had been presented regrading a new website and logo that CLRC will be launching in late June, and on the strategic plan that has been developed. One staff member has retired and been replaced, and a new registrar has also been hired to assist in the cattle section. One director, Mary Cork, retired from the Board, and two new directors, Sherrie Wilson and Dave Vandenbroek, were elected to fill that position and a vacancy due to a resignation, and director Myrna Flesch was re-elected. Glen Parker was re-elected as Chair. 
Ron Black indicated that a report from Jim Washer on the meeting will be put into the Newsletter. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
a) Annual Magazine: Nick Woodhouse noted that this is an ongoing consideration. He stated that for it to succeed, more members will need to get involved with its production, especially someone with experience in this area, in order to keep the costs reasonable.  
b) By-law amendments: Ron Black reported that the by-law amendments voted upon by mail ballot after the 2016 Annual Meeting had now received ministerial approval from Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada and are now in effect. He offered to do a write-up for the Newsletter as to what the amendments mean for members. 
c) 2017 Annual Meeting: Becky Williams reported that she had given some thought to hosting the Annual Meeting, but had also given thought to whether the meeting should be completely held by teleconference, given the small attendance at recent Annual Meetings and the cost of holding them and compensating directors for travel. Considerable discussion ensued. It was noted that meeting by telephone means there is much less personal interaction among members, but is also gives more members the chance to participate at no cost to the member and minimal cost to the CDCA. It was also noted that it is embarrassing to arrange for guest speakers at the meeting and have very few people present. There was consensus that a conference call be tried this year, and if members are dissatisfied, that they be reminded that attendance is required to make an in-person meeting viable. 

As for timing, it was noted that holding the meeting by conference call in an evening will minimize interference from weather issues, harvest responsibilities, etc.. 
Moved by Becky Williams that the 2017 Annual General Meeting he held by teleconference. Seconded by Nick Woodhouse. Carried. 

Moved by Sera Fradgley that the 2017 Annual General Meeting be held on Wednesday, November 1, 2017 at 7 p.m. Eastern Time. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried. 

NEW BUSINESS:

a) Ad in Small Farm Canada: An e-mail had been received from Cathy Heinzelman regarding the possibility of placing and ad in the magazine Small Farm Canada. A rate of $207 per bi-monthly issue for a colour ad had been quoted, with the sixth ad being free. There was concern that this was expensive given the association’s current finances. Discussion ensued as to whether a black and whiter ad would be cheaper and what the circulation numbers for the magazine are. Ron Black offered to get more information for a future meeting, and the matter was thus deferred. 

b) Billing for website hosting: Correspondence had been received from Cathy Heinzelman regarding the billing by Hostpapa for website hosting that has been going to her for payment by her credit card and then she being reimbursed. She was asking whether it should now be going to someone else. Ian Payne volunteered to have the billing forwarded to him in the future.     
c) Request for Data Export: Ron Black referred to a request received by e-mail from Brian Vuyk, who had inquired as to the possibility of obtaining an export of the CDCA data for his analysis, although he currently had no specific goal or project in mind.  Ron explained that the data is the property of the CDCA and CLRC would require the CDCA’s authorization to release it to Mr. Vuyk. There was considerable discussion, with a consensus being reached to deny the request. It was pointed out that Mr. Vuyk is not known to the CDCA at this time and he does not have a specific goal or project at this time. While the data is public on the CLRC website and in the herd book, the CDCA has a responsibility to protect the data from possible indiscriminate use.     
d) Rare Breeds Canada Membership: 
Moved by Mike Lafortune that the corporate membership fee of $100 in Rare Breeds Canada for 2017 be paid. Seconded by Becky Williams. Carried.   
Next Meeting: It was agreed to hold the next Directors’ Meeting on August 16, 2017 at 7 p.m. Eastern Time. 

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Sera Fradgley.     
